
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 10th November 

Key Dates 

Monday 13th - Thursday 

16th November 
Year 11 Post-16 Guidance Interviews continue 

Tuesday 14th - Tuesday 

21st November 
MFL Spanish Exchange with Zaragoza 

Tuesday 14th November 
Information Evening: Year 7 Beaumanor Residential (6pm) 

Trip: Drama GCSE visit to Cambridge Arts Theatre (7pm) 

Thursday 16th November Non-Uniform Day for £1 per pupil (proceeds go to Children in Need 

Friday 17th November School closed to all pupils. 

Thursday 30th November 
Year 7 School Disco (4:30pm onwards).  

Year 8 School Disco (6:15pm onwards). 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Reporting your Child’s Absence from School: 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. If you are reporting your child’s absence from school today, 

please can you email cam-absence@cambournevc.org by 8:30am every day of the absence 

and leave a message clearly stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor 

group.  If you fail to inform the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to en-

sure the child’s safety. Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume 

they are still at home poorly. 

Appointments: 

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by cam-

absence@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be 

authorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs 

to leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be ex-

cused early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help 

locate children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a col-

lection from lessons.  

Planned Absence Request: 

If you plan to take your child out of school for any other reason, a Planned Absence Request 

Form must be completed and returned to the school 10 days prior to the absence for authorisa-

tion. Please email any completed forms to cam-absence@cambournevc.org or hand into our re-

ception. The form can be found on our website, or is available from our reception.   

Please note that due to Changes to Section 444 of The Education Act 1996 brought into effect in 

September 2013, the Principal cannot authorise any term time leave unless there are exception-

al circumstances.   

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence


Extra Year 11 Library Extended Study Sessions 

• Thursdays 

• 4pm-5pm 

• Year 11 only for quiet revision / study time 

• From 9th November 2023 onwards.  

Refreshments will be available! 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Our second uniform consultation recently closed, and we wanted to take this opportuni-
ty to thank all 490 of you who responded to this. The feedback proved invaluable. We 
have read through these responses, and taken them into consideration.   

 

We previously said that in January 2024 we would be moving to a fully branded uniform, 
including branding on all trousers, skirts and shorts. However, we have only one suppli-
er of branded uniform currently, and therefore, taking into account the views shared in 
this consultation, we will not go ahead with this change at this point. 

 

It was really clear that the cost, style and durability of the current uniform are priorities 
to parents and carers. To this end, we have decided to extend the period during 
which non-branded skirts, school shorts and trousers can be worn, while we re-
solve this issue with suppliers. 

 

Like you, we believe that wearing uniform helps to create a sense of identity and com-
munity in school. We want to maintain our current high standards of school uniform and 
to ensure that all uniform follows our principles of being smart, practical and comforta-
ble.  

 

To offer clarity, we have attached the updated uniform policy alongside examples of uni-
form that fit our policy. 

 
All future uniform updates will be communicated in a timely way. If you have any ques-
tions about school uniform, please contact your child’s year team. 

 
Kind regards 

Tom Darling 

Deputy Principal 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/ETwF4rIlLv1NiLnfKcDHpxEB7GWLpH3JBBhWd1Eaa4OZnw?e=MXdJB9
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EQML4Z5voc1Nn6A4ss0C3FIBFqM79n1PxIM51P4lGxvjKg?e=ykNcds
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EQML4Z5voc1Nn6A4ss0C3FIBFqM79n1PxIM51P4lGxvjKg?e=ykNcds


Flu Vaccination catch up: A Message from NHS England 

We have catch-up clinics sessions for children who might have been missed during the 
session/sessions at school. 

Please see the letter below containing useful information about the catch-up clinics’ ap-
pointment to include the link required (by parents) to give consents.  

 

We are due to hold the First Session on Saturday the 11
th

 of November. 

 

Please also bear in mind that this is not happening in schools but at local clinics, 
and we would be vaccinating children from the Reception to Year 11. 

 

Feel free to reach out should you have any questions.  

 

To book here: Vaccination UK East Anglia Immunisation (schoolvaccination.uk)  

https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/book
https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/book


A message from the Diwali organises: 

At Cambourne, we believe in the power of togetherness, and we're opening our doors 
to everyone for this special occasion. No tickets, no bookings, just pure, and it's all for 

FREE!  

This is a personal invitation to YOU to join us and be part of the festivities. Let's make 
beautiful memories together as we embrace Diwali's rich traditions and cultural wonders.  

We can't wait to light up the evening with your presence. Come, indulge in the spirit of Di-

wali, and create a memory together.  







https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/council/communities/support-with-the-cost-of-living/holiday-activities-and-food-programme




Dear Parents / Carers                                                  Oct 2023 

Re Henry Morris Awards 2024 

I am writing to let you know about an exciting opportunity for your son or daughter. 

Every year, the Henry Morris Memorial Trust offers students the chance to apply for fi-
nancial awards. These awards are for students (13-19) for ‘travel with purpose’ or for 
'home-based projects'. Students from all Cambridgeshire secondary schools are entitled 
to apply.  

In previous years, students have travelled, alone or in groups, to destinations in the UK 
and abroad like the Norfolk coast, Stratford, Edinburgh, Paris, Rome and Amsterdam. 
Home based projects have included building a virtual reality drone, restoring a wrecked 
'cello and making a Regency style dress. 

Sometimes the projects have a direct impact on students' learning at school, for exam-
ple art students visiting a gallery in London. Other projects, like walking the Norfolk 
Coastal Path, develop independence and confidence and can be life-changing experi-
ences. Examples of what students have done can be seen on our website: 
www.henrymorris.org. 

Students apply by using the application form on the website. The deadline is the 31st 
January 2024. The majority of applicants will be called to interview in Queens' College 
at Cambridge University on a Saturday in March. For students who live a long way from 
Cambridge, we can offer a travel bursary to help with the costs of getting to the inter-
view (details will be available on our website).  

After the successful students have completed their projects, they are required to write a 
report, and we give financial prizes for the best ones. 

I hope you will encourage your son or daughter to look at our website, and to consider 
applying for an award. 

Yours faithfully   

Peter Hains   

Chairman. 

A letter to parents and carers 

of our Year 9, 10 & 11 pupils, 

from Peter Hains, Char of the 

Henry Morris Memorial Trust  

(registered charity: 311419) 

 

p.hains105@btinternet.com 

http://www.henrymorris.org
https://henrymorris.org/
mailto:p.hains105@btinternet.com


As the college continues to grow in size, we have increasing 
numbers of pupils cycling to and from school.  

We routinely deliver assemblies to pupils to remind them about 
road safety and the importance of being considerate to pedes-
trians and other road users but we occasionally receive reports 
of unsafe conduct.  

If your child cycles to and from school, please do remind 
them to cycle on the roads or designated pathways, cycle 
at a safe speed, and to be aware of their surroundings/ 
other road users.   

It is also important that you remind your child to park their bikes 
in our designated bike and scooter sheds and particularly NOT IN FORNT OF THE 
PRIMARY SCHOOL (which is for the primary school ONLY).   

If you are interested in additional training for your child from Bikeability please follow 
this link: https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/
bikeability.php and https://outspokentraining.co.uk/ 

Further tips and advice for cyclists can be found here: https://think.gov.uk/cycle-
safety/ 

Free Webinar : Managing Significant Change in 

Families.  

From YMCA Trinity Group: 

Please join us on the 13th December 2023 at 7pm in attending this free webinar for 
all professionals and parents. Register your place using the link below.  If you have 
any questions get in touch by emailing us at mentalhealthtraining@ymcatrinity.org.uk 

 

Visit our training calendar for all other workshops and full day cours-
es.  

 
December 13th, 2023 

Webinar: 19:00 – 20:00 

Q & A – 20:00 – 20:30 

Topic: Managing significant change in families: how to help your child during challeng-
ing times 

Register in advance for this webinar: https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/
WN_KO-F_K1GT7q4Yuu_oEcf3A 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/bikeability.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/bikeability.php
https://outspokentraining.co.uk/
https://think.gov.uk/cycle-safety/
https://think.gov.uk/cycle-safety/
mailto:mentalhealthtraining@ymcatrinity.org.uk
https://ymcatrinitygroup.org.uk/jobs-training/support-schools-menu-services-mental-health-services/training-events-calendar-2022-23/?utm_medium=Email
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_KO-F_K1GT7q4Yuu_oEcf3A
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_KO-F_K1GT7q4Yuu_oEcf3A
https://ymcatrinitygroup.org.uk/


Music Clubs 

All our music clubs are  up and running – so if you child plays an instrument, or enjoys singing, 
then please encourage them to come along. 

The following clubs will be running this term. 

• Monday 3 – 4pm: CamVC Band – All instrumentalists welcome (Years 7 – 11) 

• Tuesday 3- 4pm: Junior Singers (Years 7 – 9) – Christmas mini-production tba 

• Tuesday 3 – 4pm: Rock Bands (Years 9 – 11)  

• Thursday 3 – 5pm: School Production (Years 7 – 11) 

• Friday 3 – 4pm: Senior Choir (Years 9 – 11) 

 

Pupils are very welcome to come along and try any club they are interested in joining. 

 

Instrumental & Singing Lessons 

These will be starting next week, and everyone signed up for lessons will receive an email con-
firming the day and time of their first lesson. 

If your child is interested in doing Instrumental or Singing lessons, there are still many places 
available. You can sign them up for lessons using the online form, found here: 

Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

 

Headphones for KS3 Music lessons (all pupils) 

As part of the Years 7, 8 and 9 weekly music lessons, they will be continuing to develop their key-
board skills. 

To enable pupils to do this with a minimum of distraction we ask all pupils to bring with them to 
lessons a pair of headphones of earphones that they can use with the keyboards.  

We have reminded pupils of this expectation this week in lessons. 

These headphones / earphones can be bought for as little £2-£3 from local shops like Morrisons, 
Home Bargains, or online from places like Amazon. We do not expect (and would strongly dis-
courage) pupils from bringing expensive or bulky headphones with them. 

We would expect that it might take pupils between 1 – 2 weeks to source some earphones / 
headphones, but after that it would be useful if they were ready to use the in lessons. If for any 
reason it is not possible for your child to bring some earphones to the lesson, please email (or 
ask them to email) their class teacher. In cases of financial constraints we will be able to provide 
headphones for pupils to borrow, if arranged in advance. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php




Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 

particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – they’ll fit 

nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 
Aurora rising (Aurora Cycle_01)  

By Amie Kaufman and Jay Kristoff 

The year is 2380, and the graduating cadets of Aurora Academy 
are being assigned their first missions. Star pupil Tyler Jones is 
ready to recruit the squad of his dreams, but his own bonehead-
ed heroism sees him stuck with the dregs nobody else in the 
Academy would touch: a cocky diplomat with a black belt in sar-
casm; a sociopath scientist with a fondness for shooting her 
bunkmates; a smart-ass techwiz with the galaxy's biggest chip on 
his shoulder; an alien warrior with anger management issues; a 
tomboy pilot who's totally not into her squad leader, in case you 
were wondering… and Ty's squad isn't even his biggest problem - 
that'd be Aurora Jie-Lin O'Malley, the girl he's just rescued from 
interdimensional space. Trapped in cryo-sleep for two centuries, 
Auri is a girl out of time and out of her depth. But she could be 
the catalyst that starts a war millions of years in the making, and 
Tyler's squad of losers, discipline-cases and misfits might just be 
the last hope for the entire galaxy. (Available from the School Li-

brary Year 9+) 

 

 

Lads: a guide to respect and consent  

by Alan Bissett 

Be the guy to step up, speak out and create positive change. 

Have you ever been in a situation where there's a loud guy mak-

ing inappropriate comments, cracking jokes that only he thinks 

are funny or leering at the girls in the room? You can feel it in the 

room, right? That guy is causing a lot of tension and giving lads 

everywhere a bad name. 

This is a book about how not to be that guy. It's a book about 

getting comfortable calling out bad behaviour. And it's a book 

that will help you feel confident navigating the modern minefield 

of relationships and interacting with girls, while being the guy 

that makes girls feel safe, heard and respected. 

From flirting with disaster and staying in the friend zone, to porn, 

locker-room talk, consent and inappropriate behaviour. This is 

the handbook for those who want to be The Good Guy - the one 

that everyone wants to have around. 

(Available from the School Library)  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5


We have a number of good quality second hand uniforms available for pur-

chase at a discounted rate. Please complete the form: Second-Hand Uniform 

Request and enter details of uniform items needed.    

Our Reception is open every weeknight evening in term time between 6pm and 

8pm so  there is an opportunity to organise a visit to the school to ‘see before 

you buy’ at hours to suit you.    Please email our evening receptionist Nikki 

Johnston to organise a time slot:  

NJohnston@cambournevc.org 

 Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform 

at any time should contact their Year team (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way for-

ward can be found. 

Year 7 - Abby Sterling-Clarke  cam-

year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Lorraine Lye  cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Lou Boyd  cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Mel Stanford cam-year11@cambournevc.org  

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found 

on the school website. 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them to 

check with their Year team office in the first instance, or 

please email thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we 

can arrange for your child to check our unnamed items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable for 

them, please ask them to go to their Year team office or 

email the College. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:NJohnston@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work 
hard to make sure that we build up posi-
tive relationships with the pupils in our 
care and we hope that we can support 
families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to make 
sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Abby Stirling-Clarke 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Lorraine Lye 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Lou Boyd 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org

